
Thursday, May 15, 2025 Regular Board of Supervisors Meeting 
 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Ken Mattson at 7:00 PM. Supervisors Mary Fratzke and Ed 
Hamlin were present. Also present was Clerk Kim Christenson, Treasurer Lisa Olson, and 
Zoning Administrator Gerald Evenson. 
 
Pledge of allegiance was said. 
 
Moved, Second, Carried MSC (Ed, Mary) to approve the agenda as amended: add dust control 
discussion, change agenda item 9, item A from road review date to road review update. 
 
MSC (Mary, Ed) to approve the minutes of the April 17, 2025 Board of Supervisors Meeting as 
presented.  
 
All monthly bills were reviewed. MSC (Ken, Ed) to approve and pay the bills. 
 
Kent Lilyerd met with the board to discuss issuing a permit to him for him to put a drive in 
movie theater on his property located by the welding shop. The board informed him that there is 
a moratorium on conditional use permits until the zoning ordinance is done. He will have to wait 
until the moratorium is lifted the township is not issuing conditional use permits. 
 
Theresa & Rex Greenwald met with the board to discuss their property located on Imperial & 
245th Ave. They would like to make renovations to the house and pole shed on their property to 
host family gatherings, specifically redecorate and install a septic system. The board informed 
them they do not need any permits from the township because they are not adding on to the 
existing house and pole shed. They need to contact the Kanabec County Environmental Services 
department for the septic system. 
 
7:40pm - The chairperson called for public comment three times. Those that responded included: 
  

Keith Van Hale – wanted to know when dust control would be done 
 

Don Kilcher – he owns a cabin by the fishing pier on Co Rd 19 and wanted to know if the 
board knew where the new boat landing would be if the DNR moved it from its current 
spot. His concern is if the DNR moves the boat landing next to the fishing pier it would 
be next to his property line and he does not want that. 

 
7:55pm – The chairperson closed public comment. 
 
MSC (Ken, Mary) to change the internet service at the townhall from Verizon to East Central 
Energy and instructed the clerk to move forward with the change.  
 
There were 3 land use permits issued last month. 
 
There were zero shoreland permits issued since December 2024. 
 
MSC (Ken, Ed) to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:37 PM. 
 
 
____________________________   _____________________________  
Clerk       Chairman 


